
 
April 1, 2025 
 
Dear Student, 
 
You will be taking your AP or IB exam(s) very shortly. 
 
The AP/IB exam schedule is attached to this letter.  Review it carefully for accuracy.  Please contact Mr. Davis or Ms. 
Hernandez immediately if you see any discrepancies. If you have an AP and an IB test scheduled at the same time please 
inform Mr. Davis or Ms Hernandez immediately. Students who are taking a late AP exam due to a conflict with a 
scheduled IB exam will be notified individually of their late testing date, time, and location. 
 
You should bring the following items to the exam: 

●​ An identification card (driver's license, school ID, etc.) 
●​ Several sharpened No. 2 pencils (with erasers) for all multiple-choice answer sheets 
●​ Pens with black or dark blue ink for completing areas on the exam booklet covers and for free-response questions 
●​ A calculator with the necessary capabilities if you’re taking an AP Calculus, Chemistry, Physics, or Statistics Exam  

Visit www.collegeboard.com/apstudents to learn more about the calculator policy for each of these exams, and for 
a list of authorized calculators   

●​ A ruler or straightedge if you’re taking an AP Physics Exam 
●​ Your social security number for identification purposes (optional).  If you provide it, the number will appear on your 

AP Grade Reports 
DO NOT bring the following to the exam: 

●​ Cellular phones, smartwatches, or digital devices 
●​ Books, compasses, colored pencils, correction fluid, dictionaries, highlighters, or notes 
●​ Rulers and straightedges (except as noted above) 
●​ Scratch paper (notes can be made on portions of the exam booklets) 
●​ Computers (except as noted for students with disabilities), or calculators (except as noted above) 
●​ Clothing with subject-related information 
●​ Any beverage other than water in a clear container 
 

STUDENTS WHO DO NOT SHOW UP FOR AN AP EXAM WILL BE CHARGED A $40 FEE 
 
AP EXAMS ARE ONLINE THIS YEAR - MAKE SURE STUDENTS HAVE A CHARGED CHROMEBOOK AND BRING 
THEIR CHARGER FOR BACKUP - THERE ARE NO LOANERS 
 
You are required to arrive at the testing site no later than 30 minutes before your exam - 7:30 am (AP), 8:00 am (IB) for 
the morning administration; 12:00 (AP) and 12:00 pm (IB) for the afternoon administration.  Students will not be 
dismissed until an exam has officially ended.  Do not ask to leave early if you finish before the end of the test, as your 
request will be denied.  If you play a sport or have a job, it will be your responsibility to inform your coach or employer of 
your AP/IB obligation and arrangements should be made accordingly. 
 
Get a good night’s rest before your test, and eat a nutritious breakfast.  You are allowed to bring a snack and beverage 
for your break.  However, eating is prohibited while you are taking an exam.  It is advisable to bring a sweater, in case the 
room temperature is below your comfort level. You will be excused for the entire day from your regular classes on 
exam days. 
 
You must abide by the policies of the College Board, International Baccalaureate, and Granite Hills High School during the 
exam period.  Any misconduct will be reported and could jeopardize your exam grade.   
 
Finally, AP and IB examinations will be administered at Granite Hills High School in the Library, Library 
Conference room, or gym this year with some IB Exams at the 7th Day Adventist Church facility at 1630 East 
Madison Ave. The addresses are on the attached schedules.  We must treat their facilities with respect.  These neighbors 
are providing an important service for our school by allowing us to use their facilities.  Please keep this in mind before, 
during, and after your exam(s). 
 
Good Luck, 
 
 
Ms. Hernandez, Assistant Principal 
Mr. Davis, Coordinator 
 
 
 

http://www.collegeboard.com/apstudents


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


